SPWG Report to ROS

December 8th, 2005

SPWG last met on November 17th & 18th, 2005 in Bryan, TX.

Mehrdad Vatani updated the group on the activities of ROS.

Stan Ginsburg will be the Chair and Rick Gurley will be the Vice-Chair of SPWG for 2006.

Members discussed the proposed changes to Form 1 (Relay Misoperations Report). A common format has been agreed upon by all members to electronically maintain, submit & share this information.

Minor changes were made to Section 7.2.5.3 of the Operating Guides regarding Automatic Under-Voltage Load Shedding Protection Systems. An OGRR will be prepared to incorporate these changes in the ERCOT Operating Guides.

Members agreed that SPWG needs to be involved in the review and approval process of OGRR 172 (Special Protection System Obligations).

The deadline for submitting the Protective Relay System Performance review (“k” factor) has been moved to June 1st, to coincide with the deadline for submittal of relay misoperation data (Form 1). The “k” factor information for 138kV and 345kV systems shall be submitted separately.

ERCOT will no longer require submittals of 345kV system disturbance data for the purpose of validating short circuit models. To reflect this change, Section 7.1.2.4 of the Operating Guides will be modified and the last paragraph on page 7-5 will be removed. An OGRR will need to be issued.

Mark Henry (ERCOT Compliance) informed the group that Zone 3 Relay Loadability Criteria as per NERC Recommendation 8a (following the August 2003 Northeast blackout) will be extended to 138kV systems sometime next year.

SPWG members submitted their responses to the System Protection Maintenance Plan questionnaire distributed by ERCOT. Mark Henry will send a compiled version of the responses to the group for comments and revisions.

The next SPWG meeting is scheduled for February 23rd & 24th, 2006 in Houston, TX.

Mehrdad Vatani

SPWG Chair

